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Dear Parents 









            
               January 18th 2019
Newsletter 1

Welcome back to a new term.  This term is always a time when, in my professional opinion, children can make significant progress in their learning.  It is lovely to observe children remembering the class expectations following the Christmas holidays.  Thank you to all families who kept the home learning routines in place; it really makes a difference as young children require ‘over-learning’ for them to acquire knowledge and skills.
Class topic and curriculum information is being sent out today.  Please take time to read this, as there are many home learning research opportunities that could be undertaken.  Weekly newsheets are also being emailed today.  All this information can also be found on our website.

The staff are always keen to see as many parents attending the curriculum workshops on Thursday 24th January.  These sessions are intended to provide families with information and strategies to support your child(ren) to develop learning habits that have a strong effect on educational attainment, but equally important effects on the long-term outcomes.  Mrs Stevenson will begin with her annual online safety presentation, which is not to be missed.  Please let the office know if you are able to attend.

Science Week: January 21st to 25th    
We are all looking forward to our third annual Science Week:
	Monday 21st
	Tuesday 22nd
	Wednesday 23rd
	Thursday 24th
	Friday 25th

	Science Wizards (all day)


	Working Alongside Your Child (scientifically!) (am)
	Science-based activities in the classroom
	Curriculum Workshop Evening @ 7.00pm in the School Hall
	Eco Day 




Many thanks to the parents who have offered to help with the Science Wizard workshops – your attendance was confirmed earlier this week.

Toolkit for learning
Following a whole school review last summer, the staff have updated our ‘Toolkit for Learning’, which is embedded into our school philosophy.  Please see the attached flyer for more information. The purpose of the toolkit is, in time, for the children to identify the ‘tools’ (skills) they need for an activity, enabling them to become confident independent learners as they leave Ewhurst School.  I will be giving a talk at the Curriculum Workshop Evening on Thursday 24th January when I will share with you our continuing journey in developing effective learning habits, including mindsets.
Platinum Boot
As a New Year’s resolution, Ewhurst Infant School have invited all families to take part in our Challenge to help raise our physical activity levels.  The Challenge started last Monday and is causing great excitement in the playground at drop off!
Pupil Premium and Free School Meals
The government provides universal free school meals for every child in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 in state-funded schools.  However, although meals are provided free of charge, it may still be beneficial to you (if you meet the criteria) to apply for the FSM Entitlement (known as Pupil Premium).  For every child in receipt of this entitlement, the school receives an extra £1320 in funding and this money is used to support that child to access free school trips, Forest Schools, swimming sessions, after-school clubs and theatre visits, and it is an important funding stream for every school.  The qualifying criteria for Pupil Premium are:

1. Income Support

2. Income Based Job Seeker’s Allowance (IBJSA)

3. Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

4. Child Tax Credit, provided that their annual income is less than £16,190 and they are not in receipt of Working Tax Credit. 
5. The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit.

6. Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

7. Universal Credit 

You are welcome to speak to Mrs Walmsley in the office to discuss your entitlements in confidence
PTA Quiz: 8th February @ 8.00pm in the Village Hall

Flyers are going out today so start organising your teams for this great night out that also raises much-needed funds for the school.  Please return the slip and payment to the school office by Monday 28th January.

Forest Schools Dates
Please be reminded that warm coats are essential at this time of year as the children are outside for at least an hour.  Apple and Holly classes will be continuing their sessions in our Jubilee Garden, and Cherry class will be down at Sayers Croft.

	Holly
	January 10th 
	January 24th 
	February 14th 
	March 14th 
	March 28th 

	Cherry
	January 17th
	February 7th 
	March 7th 
	March 21st
	


School Council

The new School Council members for this term are:

Apple – Chloe and James M; Holly – Dexter and Trudeke; Cherry – Victor, Oliver, Josh, Mia, Elise and Rosie       
Textile Recycling

Please don’t forget that we have our own textile recycling bin in the staff carpark, but only for clean, dry reusable clothing items, paired shoes, handbags and belts.  All items must be in tied plastic bags please – one wet item of clothing can spoil the whole bin, which is also not watertight.  This has been a very successful method of fundraising for the school, so please make use of it!

Easyfundraising

This is another source of fundraising for the school, which has raised nearly £3040 to date.  Please go to the Parents section of our website and click on the link for more information and to find out how to start raising money for the school while doing your online shopping.


Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher


Spring Term 2019


January


21st – 25th 	Science Week


Mon 21st 	Science Wizards (in school)


Tues 22nd 	Working Alongside Morning (Science)


Thurs 24th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site


Thurs 24th 	Parent Workshop (evening) and Online safety


Presentation @ 7.00pm


February


Weds 6th 	Cherry Class to Painshill Park


Thurs 7th		Holly Forest Schools on site


Fri 8th 		PTA Quiz @ 8.00pm in the Village Hall


18th – 22nd 	Half Term


Tues 26th 	Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


Weds 27th 	Parent Consultation Evening 5.00 – 7.00pm


Thurs 28th 	Full Governing Body meeting @ 7.30pm


March


Thurs 7th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Weds 13th 	Holly Class to Haslemere Museum


Thurs 14th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site 


Fri 15th  		David Shepherd Foundation Assembly/Workshops (am)


Tues 19th 	Holly Class to Author Workshop


@ Cranleigh Prep School (am)


Weds 20th 	Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum


Thurs 21st  	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Weds 27th 	Last French Club


Thurs 28th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site 


Fri 29th 		Apple Class Mother’s Day Tea @ 2..00pm


April


Tues 2nd 		Easter Pause Morning


Weds 3rd 	Spring Sing (Cherry class) @ St Catherine’s School, Bramley


(all day)


Fri 5th 	 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm








Awards  11.1.19 –  A good start to the term


Star of the Week


Apple 		Holly		Cherry


Ellyia		Sofia		Isla


Headteacher’s Award


Peake		Izzy		Janey


Hania		Sam		George


Amelia		Reef		Aedan





Awards  18.1.19 –  Mental Maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Henry		Isobel		Rosie


Headteacher’s Award


Harris		Zachary		Henry


Sienna		Hannah		Huxley


Esther		Harlyn		Victor








